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REQUEST BY THE DEPARTMENT OF IMMIGRATION  
OF THE REPUBLIC OF FIJI  

CONCERNING FIJIAN EMERGENCY PASSPORTS 
 
 
     The Department of Immigration of the Republic of Fiji has notified the International 
Civil Aviation Organization (ICAO) that it is undergoing a process of introducing new electronic 
Machine Readable Passports or “ePassports”. During this process, there is an insufficient stock to ensure 
sustained processing of normal passports. Consequently, effective 14 February 2019, the Department 
commenced issuing “Emergency Passports” in order to facilitate travel of its citizens.  The emergency 
passport contains 12 pages, and is valid for one (1) year. A specimen of the Emergency Passport is 
attached, for ease of reference. 
 
     The Immigration Department of the Republic of Fiji has requested ICAO to disseminate 
this information to all Member States.   
 
 
Attachment: 
 
  Republic of Fiji, Emergency Passport specimen 
 
 
  
 
 

Issued under the authority of the Secretary General 

 



ATTACHMENT to EB 2019/10 
 

Specimen of the Republic of Fiji Emergency Passport 
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